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September 26, 2008

Mr. Tom Sinclair

U.S. Fish and Wildlife Service

1875 Century Boulevard, Suite 250

Atlanta, GA 30345

Dear Tom:


Thank you for your consideration of the current funding request for brook trout restoration work in Georgia, in response to the Eastern Brook Trout Joint Venture’s FY09 call for project proposals.  Please include this letter of support by the Georgia Wildlife Resources Division in your review of the proposal and hopeful forwarding to the Joint Venture’s evaluation committee.


The current proposal builds upon the progress made in recent years by the Georgia brook trout conservation cooperative, which includes my agency, the U.S. Forest Service, Trout Unlimited, the Soque River Watershed Association, and other contributors.  Joint Venture funds have contributed greatly to the work done to “drought-proof” numerous Georgia brook trout streams by increasing pool habitat and overhead cover, thereby enhancing the carrying capacity for adult fish.  We would like to continue this instream habitat enhancement work in FY09 and FY10, and continue exotic trout removal efforts via electrofishing in two stream segments where this methodology is practical.


This proposal is consistent with the Georgia Brook Trout Management Plan, a working document developed in consultation with the U.S. Forest Service.  Enhancing Georgia’s brook trout populations is also consistent with Joint Venture regional goals, since our state has served as a brood source for recent South Carolina DNR brook trout restoration efforts.


The proposal will also enhance recreational angling opportunities for Georgia brook trout.  While two streams are very small and attract a core group of dedicated native trout anglers, the Chattahoochee River and Moccasin Creek are two of the most popular brook trout angling destinations in northeast Georgia.  Restoration of fishable brook trout populations in Walnut Fork and Tate Branch will also enhance angling opportunities for this species, recognized as the official coldwater game fish of this state.  This proposal has strong support from the Georgia Council of Trout Unlimited.


Your assistance with Georgia brook trout population enhancement and restoration is deeply appreciated.  If you have any questions regarding this letter of support, feel free to contact me.









Sincerely,









Jeffrey P. Durniak

Regional Fisheries Supervisor

CC: John Biagi, Chief of Fisheries

